VILLAGE OF ARCADIA
==========================================================================
BOARD OF TRUSTEES


May 8, 2017
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Dale Paider at 8:00 p.m. Trustees in attendance for the meeting were Dale Paider, Richard Anderson, Doug Griess (arrived at 8:58 p.m.), Alvin Johnson and Christy Underwood.  Others present for at least part of the meeting were Judy Petersen, Central Nebraska Housing and Economic Developers (CNHED), Trevor Lee, Valley County Economic Development, Bobby Hurlburt, Marlin Sell, Wayne Hunt and Rosmarie Ritz.
Chairman Dale Paider announced and informed the public that a current copy of the Open Meetings Act was posted in the room and a copy of the Act was also available in pamphlet form.

Motion by Underwood, second by Paider, to approve minutes of regular meeting of April 10, 2017; all aye, motion carried. Griess absent and not voting.
Underwood made motion, second by Johnson, to approve Financial Report for April 2017 as presented; all aye, motion carried. Griess absent and not voting.
Motion by Johnson, second by Underwood to approve Village Accounts Payable Claims April 2017 as presented; all aye, motion carried. Griess absent and not voting.
Verification of proof of notification of public hearing for duplex grant proposal; notice was published in Sherman County Times and posted in Arcadia.

Chairman Paider opened public hearing at 8:03 p.m. Judy Petersen presented duplex grant proposal application. Johnson made motion, second by Underwood to close public hearing at 8:11 p.m.; all aye, motion carried. Griess absent and not voting.
Motion by Johnson, second by Underwood, to adopt Resolution 2017.2: Authorization to submit application and enter into agreement for Nebraska Affordable Housing Program. Roll call vote: aye: Johnson; aye: Underwood: aye: Anderson; aye: Paider; motion carried and Resolution 2017.2 adopted. Griess absent and not voting.
Underwood made motion, second by Johnson, to approve Rental Duplex Construction Project Program Guidelines as presented. Roll call vote: aye: Underwood; aye: Johnson; aye: Anderson; aye: Paider; motion carried. Griess absent and not voting. 
Marlin Sell presented proposal to purchase 15 three to four feet bare root sugar maple trees to be planted on the east side of the Arcadia Cemetery, for a total cost of approximately $300. Motion by Johnson, second by Underwood, to purchase 15 trees for $300; all aye, motion carried. Griess absent and not voting.

Village of Arcadia received $1,000 from the John & Alyce Wozab Memorial Fund to be used for improvements needed by youth baseball/softball teams using Bud Owens ball field. Bobby Hurlburt informed the Board of Trustees that Bill Staab would be able and willing to construct a portable back stop. Motion by Underwood, second by Johnson, to approve Bill Staab building a portable back stop for approximately $545; all aye, motion carried. Griess absent and not voting.

Trevor Lee stated that he was waiting for the Arcadia American Legion Post to have a meeting regarding land ownership before continuing with application.
Village of Arcadia billed Arcadia Public Schools for millings we bought from Department of Roads. Arcadia Public Schools is asking the Board of Trustees to consider reducing the invoice; however, the invoice reflects the price per ton the Village paid the Department of Roads. Wayne Hunt will talk with Superintendent Underwood.

Underwood made motion, second by Johnson, to reimburse Greenland Construction $6,268 for playground equipment purchased and set up in Garden Club Park; all aye, motion carried. Griess absent and not voting.

New controller for whistle – no proposal available, item was tabled. Griess arrived at 8:58 p.m.

Motion by Underwood, second by Johnson, to approve lease of south bay of old co-op building to Holmquist for $200/month, on a month to month basis; all aye, motion carried.

Proposal submitted by John Harrington, no action.

Underwood made motion, second by Griess, to approve payment of $1,399.50, annual assessment for Loup Central Landfill; all aye, motion carried.
Water Line to Norman Sillivan residence at 135 W Sanders is leaking into sewer line. Wayne Hunt would like to bore another line and bypass tress. 

Nebraska Rural Water Association conducted a water and sewer rate study for the Village of Arcadia. It is economically unfeasible to stay with current water rate. Trustees directed Clerk Ritz to prepare resolution for June meeting to increase monthly water rate from $19 to $22.

Discussion what to do with old co-op building. Goal is to lease – with option to purchase – to revenue producing business. Clerk Ritz will contact Trevor Lee.
Loup Central Landfill – no report; Board of Health – no report. Wayne Hunt reported that the State Department of Roads contacted him regarding moving park entrance for Garden Club Park, and temporary closure of Fuller Street access to Highway 70 and temporary closure of Hastings Street to Highway 70 for approximately one month. Trustees decided to ask representatives of Department of Roads to come to our June meeting. Clerk Ritz mentioned that Off Broadway (Broken Bow) called to see if they could put on a free blood pressure clinic on a Thursday morning in the Community Center in Arcadia. Trustees decided to waive fee for one time. If the old co-op building has not been leased by the last week in June, the Arcadia 4-H Club would like to rent it the last week in June through July 4th for their fireworks sales.
Motion to adjourn by Johnson, second by Underwood, all aye, meeting adjourned at 9:39 p.m.; next regularly scheduled meeting will be Monday, June 12, 2017, at 8:00 p.m. at the Village Office (Arcadia Clinic).
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